
 

in the State of Colorado. 
 

GIVEN under my hand and the 

Executive Seal of the State of 

Colorado, this twenty-fifth day 

of September, 2017 
 

John W. Hickenlooper  

Governor 

 

WHEREAS, the American Concrete Pipe Association (ACPA) was founded in 

1907; and 

 

WHEREAS, the ACPA has a state chapter known as the American Concrete 

Pipe Association – Colorado; and 

 

WHEREAS, the ACPA and its Colorado chapter contribute to the safety of the 

traveling public and to the improvement of our environment by providing 

quality concrete pipe that has been engineered to help reduce drainage and 

pollution problems; and 

 

WHEREAS, through their manufacturing activities, members of the state 

chapter help to support 626 Colorado companies and thousands of Colorado 

workers; and 

 

WHEREAS, Coloradans are encouraged to recognize and to celebrate the men 

and women who manufacture concrete pipe and precast, as well as the owners 

who build, provide, and maintain the infrastructure and services that help keep 

our economy moving forward; and 

 

Therefore, I, John W. Hickenlooper, Governor of the State of Colorado, do 

hereby proclaim, the period between September 25, 2017 and September 29, 

2017, as 

 

CONCRETE PIPE WEEK 
 

 


